Immanuel Lutheran School Home of the Eagles



417 High Ave. P.O. Box 448 Gaylord, MN 55334 507-237-2804

The school day begins at 8:25am and ends at 3:25pm

Lunch Menu: October 8-12, 2018

Monday- Lasagna hot dish, lettuce/spinach, green beans, cuties, hot buttered bread, milk

Tuesday- Shepherds pie, broccoli, banana, butter/jelly sandwich, milk

Wednesday- Taco chili dogs, refried beans, carrots, apple halves, plain bread, milk

Thursday- Ham & hash brown casserole, sweet potatoes, pear sauce, butter/jelly sandwich, milk

Friday- Barbecue pork, bun, peas, coleslaw, applesauce, milk

***C**[©] [©] KIE DAY

ILS Calendar

October 6 - Volleyball Tournament at Hamburg

October 9 - Volleyball game at Courtland

October 11- Visit from the Firemen

October 13- Volleyball Tournament at MVL

October 15- Butterbraid Fundraiser begins

Mother/Daughter Volleyball game

October 16- Lifetouch pictures

October 17-3hr. EARLY DISMISSAL

October 18 & 19 – NO SCHOOL (MN So. Dist. Ed.

Conf., MEA)

October 31- End of Butterbraid Fundraiser

Chapel

The Military Project, "Bringing the Mercy of Christ to Those Who Guard Our Freedoms," rose to \$302.03 with Wednesday's offering of \$28.00. What a blessing it is to be able to support the military, not only for their body, but especially their life in Christ!

Newsletter

No. 5, October 5, 2018 "God is our refuge & strength, a very present help in trouble."

www.ilsgaylord.org Immanuel@ilsgaylord.org

From the Principal's Office

THANK YOU!! To everyone who helped to put together the Best of the Wurst last weekend; especially to all who donated items, volunteered time, cleaned up, and everyone who attended to support our wonderful school. Words cannot express the gratitude we have to everyone.

Did you know???? If you open an account at ProGrowth Bank they will make a donation to our school[®] This is just one of the many ways our community support local schools.

SCRIP orders are due this coming Wednesday for October. It is not too early to start thinking about Christmas presents or cards to have when you go shopping for family. Ask and encourage family and friends to participate, too. Every little bit helps lower tuition costs for your family.

Many attachments today to the newsletter:

- Flu shot opportunity here at school
- Open House for Emergency Personnel
- School Picture Order Forms

Classroom News

Mrs. Selle's News: PreK 3 & Toddlers:

This week in our PreK 3 class our theme was corn! We played with candy corn by counting and made our own candy corn decorations. I've noticed each time we meet when we pray together the children are remembering the words more and saying them with me as we go. We dug into some real corn from the field by shucking to find the golden kernels. We put our kernels of corn in a jar and watched them dance up and down. We rolled our cobs in paint and

then tiptoed through the cornfield to the gym very quietly so we didn't wake the field mice.

In Christ, Mrs. Selle, SSLC Director

Mrs. Bernau's News: PreK-4

We live in a world that wants to speak out its own ideas. Too often we speak before we seek God in prayer. Our Bible story was the "Tower of Babel." The story starts with people telling God what they want. Eventually they decide they want to see God and where He lives. They built a tower reaching heaven with bricks and mortar. We discovered in our story that the people were behaving poorly and suffered consequences for their sin. We built towers in our classroom and learned to say "Hello" in different languages. We took a walk on Tuesday to see what was changing outside. We talked about different signs of fall that we see happening, such as the days getting shorter and cooler and the leaves changing colors. The squirrels are hiding nuts for winter. We talked about raking leaves and putting them in a wheelbarrow in class. It was fun to see the kids try. We had lots of smiles!

Seeking God for strength and wisdom for every day.

Mrs. Bernau

Mrs. Heine's News - Kindergarten

The Kindergarten children have been busy learning poems and songs centered around fall. They are hard at work making their autumn hallway scene with red and yellow apples, corn, and black birds. They enjoy seeing the scene progress as we add layers as a co-operating and enthusiastic group working towards a common goal. We're gaining more practice with number writing with our Saxon math papers and we're making a special drawing booklet for numbers 1-10. We're having fun with poems, songs and rhyming words for phonemic awareness. Thank you to all who helped in any way with Grandparents Day and the BOW!!! Great Days behind us and Great Days ahead of us!!

God is good! Mrs. Heine

Míss Goltermann's News: Gr. 1-2

Thank you to all who came on Friday to the Grandparent/VIP Day. It was a fun day to share with all of our special guests. Also, thanks for your support at the Best of the Wurst. It was another great day to celebrate the ministry of ILS.

This week we have been learning about God's plan to lead the people out of Egypt. We've also been

learning our Bible verses by matching actions to the words and even singing them. We are fortunate to have Mrs. Donner working with us this week to help us grow in reading. We have been working on sight words this week. In our books the stories have been about families as we learn how they spend time together and help us in difficult times, too. In science we have been looking for sugar in our foods. We were surprised to find sugar in some of the foods that we thought were healthy food choices. Take a look to see what is in your cupboard! You might be surprised, too!

Remember to worship with your family this week! Blessings on your week ahead!

In Christ, Miss Goltermann

Míss Wenninger: Gr. 3-4

We have been busy getting back into our regular class schedule this week. In religion we have been discussing how the Holy Spirit brings us to faith. Book orders were handed out this week for the month of October. If you would like to place an order, please return order form and a check by October 22nd. Thank you for all of your help and support for Grandparents Day and the Best of the Wurst! I enjoyed meeting all of the people who are so important in your child's life. There are a few dessert books left over from the Best of the Wurst if you would like to purchase one for \$5.

In His Strength, Miss Wenninger

Mrs. Scharf's News: Gr. 5-8

After the different schedules last week for extra singing (and dancing) practices for Grandparent/VIP Day and Best of the Wurst, we are having a more normal week. Both history classes took tests. The 7-8th graders are studying ancient history and the 5-6th graders are studying the geography of the northern parts of the Northern Hemisphere. The students have already taken the third math test, too...and done well. ©Today a teacher from Mayer Lutheran High School came to present information about their school. This would be a fine place to continue Christian education after ILS. Special thanks to all who helped in the many ways we needed help for our special celebrations. What a blessing to see so many support our school! God be praised!!

> Relying on God's strength, Mrs. Scharf

	·	